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Club Information 
President – Seth Nagy 
Vice President – Brett Springall 
Secretary/Treasurer – Shirley Teague 
Safety Officers – Richard Hass, George Herr 
Field Marshalls – Jack Adams, Larry Smith 
Into Pilots: 
Seth Nagy, Ron Miller, & Brett Springall 
 
A Note From The President 
 
Hello again. Were has the summer gone?  It is 
already the middle of July. I guess the good thing 
is the weather will be getting cooler soon, but I'm 
sure August will still be very hot. 
 
Just for fear you did not make it to the field on 
June 24th, the fly-in was a huge success!  
Everyone seemed to enjoyed themselves. The 
Lenoir Newstopic ran a great article in last 
Sunday's paper. Several color pictures.  We even 
made a little money for the club at the fly-in. I 
want to thank everyone who helped with the fly-
in.  It takes a huge effort to have the fly-in and I 
want to thank everyone for their hard work. 
 
The main thing I am looking forward to is using 
the site we have all worked so hard to develop. It 
seems like Sunday mornings alway work into my 
schedule to fly, but if you have other times you'd 
like to fly then call a club member and go fly. 
Everyone should have a membership booklet with 
all the club member's names and phone 
numbers.  I think the sit is as nice as any field in 
the area, we just need to use it. 
 
Happy landings – Seth 
 
NEXT MEETING. 
The next meeting is Wednesday July 19th at 
the flying field. Meeting at 7:00pm. 
 
Up Coming Events 
 
August 5th - 8th WHAM. Annual Bob 
Wilson Memorial Fun Fly 

August 6th – WHAM. 4 Star 40 Pylon 
Rules at  www.wham-rc.org. 
January 1, 2007 – WHAM 4 Star 40 
Pylon Race III. Rules at  www.wham-
rc.org. 
The WHAM 4 Star 40 races are also open to 
CAM and CVRC members. 
 
Notes from the last meeting 
 
We had 11 members plus 3 guest present and 
enjoyed grilled hot dogs/trimming and banana 
pudding for dessert at the meeting held at the 
flying site. 
 
The fabric runway has been put down and it 
looks great and makes flying better than grass. 
THANKS to all who help with the installation in 
time for the Fly-in. 
 
Two new members joined at the fly-in. David 
"Tracey " Testerman and Allen  Watson. This 
makes our membership 30 now. 
 
Membership booklets are now mailed to all.  
Thanks to Bliss he paid for the postage.  Thanks 
to Brett for preparing the books. 
 
From the Sec./Treas: 
  
Thanks to Mearle our CD for a well run Fly-In, 
and for his donation to the person who traveled 
the furthest. The food was great again Thanks to 
Jackie and her crew for all their work. 
  
Words are hard to come by to express A BIG 
THANK YOU for helping provide in the collecting 
"Animals for Alex".  We collected 47 stuffed 
animals at the fly in and the fees collected from 
the ones who did not bring one will buy allot 
more for the cause.  Most of these will be 
donated in Caldwell area. 
 
This group has been ask by University Hospital in 
Charlotte to provide 30 NEW stuffed animals 
each week.  They are now looking for sponsors 
to help do this project.  All of them have got to 
be NEW because of regulations of the Hospital. 
 
Thanks also to the News-Topic for a well written 
article about the fly-in and the Animals. (If 
anyone has an extra copy or will get me one I 
would appreciate it and pay for it.  July 19th ) 
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